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Beginning our journey in the Season of Lent 
 
Dear First Presbyterian Church Family: 
 
In an article about the Season of Lent on Patheos, author Deborah Arca wrote: “Once considered the 
liturgical purview of Catholics, Lent – the 40-day period from Ash Wednesday to Holy Thursday 
before Easter – has become more and more embraced as a liturgical season with legs within the 
Protestant churches. With the comfort level of spiritual practices on the rise in mainstream 
congregations for the past several decades, Christians now regularly claim Lent as a season for deep 
reflection, prayer, repentance, and overall spiritual growth. So, the question is: How will you walk 
through Lent this year?”  
 
As a family of faith, we will begin our Lenten journey on Wednesday, February 14 at 7pm with an Ash 
Wednesday service in the sanctuary. We offered a preview of the Season of Lent, as well as a lesson in 
how we get the ashes for our Ash Wednesday service in a video we showed during worship on Sunday 
2/11 that you can rewatch here: https://youtu.be/WNZj-B2bhp0  
 
Following our Ash Wednesday service, we will focus on the Season of Lent during our Sunday 
morning worship services for the next six weeks, starting on Sunday 2/18 when our children will 
“bury the alleluias” as we enter this season of contemplation, repentance, and transformation. 
 
Each week, we will publish a Lenten devotional guide for the week that includes a daily scripture and 
prayer. We will include those in the weekly worship bulletin and also publish them on our website and 
Facebook page. You can find those at this link: https://fpchastings.org/devotions/  
 
We have been studying the Gospel of Mark this winter, and it is a great way for us to enter this Season 
of Lent as we reflect on what it means to follow Jesus. Rev. Fred Plummer says, “It is no mystery why 
the early followers of Jesus often referred to themselves as people of the way. The Greek word for way 
is hodos which is often translated into English as path or road. The writer of Mark, the first written of 
the four biblical Gospels, is devoted to explaining what this path was all about. For Mark, it is first and 
foremost about the importance of discipleship… It is a way that is driven by love rather than fear, even 
the fear of death. Like so many of the great spiritual teachers throughout history, Jesus understood we 
are motivated primarily by two energies. One is love and the other is fear. Nothing saps our ability to 
love and to be loved more than fear. In fact, love and fear are diametrically opposed energies. One 
who is motivated by love cannot be hampered by fear. For most people this is a different way of 
living.”  
 
Oftentimes people choose to give up something for Lent like chocolate, coffee, or social media. I 
would encourage our family of faith to give up fear, and to take up love during Lent. 
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Jesus invites us onto this path of love so that we can discover a new perspective and a new experience 
of life. He teaches us that there is no fear in love, for perfect love casts out fear. (1John 4:18) So during 
this season, we are invited to journey with Jesus to Jerusalem without fear. If we want to experience 
the promised new life, we must be willing to take this journey. It will require some deep soul 
searching and hopefully a willingness to empty ourselves of those things, those thoughts, those 
emotions we hold onto out of insecurity, our hurts, or our losses. Only when we empty ourselves of 
fear and negativity can we be filled with love and joy. This is never easy. For many of us, it is a lifetime 
journey. The Season of Lent offers us a chance to recommit to this way of living. Join us on our Lenten 
journey this year as we travel with Jesus to Jerusalem and commit ourselves to giving up fear and 
taking up love. 
 
Your servant in Christ, 

 
 
 
 

Pastor Greg 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

February Ushers and Greeters 
February Ushers (Team #6) Captain – Jim Harrenstein, Chanda Essink, Lynne 

Friedewald, Chuck Shoemaker 

February Greeters 

FEBRUARY MEMORIAL ROOM NARTHEX 

18 Dan Deffenbaugh Kim Creech 

25 Jane Foote, Mary Fisk Bonnie & Kenton Grams 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Calendar of Events 

February 13, 2024-February 17, 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Langenberg Lesson Applications 

Langenberg Lesson Applications for Spring 2024 are now available. Parents of students 

in grades 1-12 may apply for up to $250 per semester to offset the cost of private music 

instruction. Applicable areas of study include piano, voice, guitar, or any 

band/orchestral instrument. Grants are limited to one per child. Parents must be 

members of First Presbyterian Church and students must be active participants in the 

church choir/music program. Although grants are renewable, parents MUST RE-

APPLY EACH SEMESTER. Applications are available in the church office or on the 

church website and are DUE APRIL 1, 2024

Tuesday 2/13 10:15am Staff Meeting In-person 

 12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 

 5:30pm Congregational Life Committee Anderson Room 

 5:30pm Trustees Meet Confirmation Room 

 6:45pm Deacons Anderson Room 

Wednesday 
2/14 

12pm-1pm Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com for 
the link 

 1:30pm Quilters PEACE Center Quilting 
Room 

 5-6:45pm PreK-12th WNL Various 

 6:30pm Woodcarvers Basement 

 7pm Ash Wednesday Service Sanctuary 

Thursday 2/15 12:30pm Dulcimer Lydia Room 

 5:30pm Session Meets Anderson Room 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 7-8pm Cub Scouts Scout Room 

Friday 2/16 10am Mahjong Ladies Basement Youth Room 

Saturday 2/17  United Harvest PEACE Center 
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Calendar of Events 

February 18, 2024-February 25, 2024 

 

 

Sunday 2/18 8:30am Contemplative Worship Service Chapel 

 9:15am Sunday School for all ages Various 

 10am HAW Store Open Narthex 

 10:30am Traditional Worship Service In-person, Radio, Facebook 

 11:30am HAW Store Open  Narthex 

Monday 2/19  Church Office Closed 
President’s Day 

 

 1-3pm 1st Pres Pickleball PEACE Gym 

 1:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 

 5:30pm Go & Serve Meeting Parlor 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 7-9pm Chorus of the Plains Rehearsal  Choir Room 

Tuesday 2/20 10:15am Staff Meeting In-person 

 12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 

 7-8pm CCC Dog Obedience Class PEACE NE Classroom 

Wednesday 
2/21 

9:30am PW Circles 1 & 2 Parlor 

 12-1pm Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com 

 1:15pm PW Circle 3 Parlor 

 1:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 

 5-7:15pm PreK-12th Grade WNL Various 

 6:30pm Woodcarvers Basement 

 6:45pm Chancel Choir Choir Room 

 7:30pm Chancel Bells Bell Room 

Thursday 
2/22 

12:30pm Dulcimer Lydia Room 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 7-8pm Cub Scouts Scout Room 

Friday 2/23 10am-12pm Mahjong Ladies Church Basement 

Sunday 2/25 8:30am Contemplative Worship Service Chapel 

 9:15am Sunday School for all ages Various 

 10am HAW Store Open Narthex 

 10:30am Traditional Worship Service in-person, Radio, Facebook 

 11:30am HAW Store Open Narthex 
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Langenberg Lesson Applications 

Langenberg Lesson Applications for Spring 2024 are now available. Parents of 

students in grades 1-12 may apply for up to $250 per semester to offset the cost of 

private music instruction. Applicable areas of study include piano, voice, guitar, 

or any band/orchestral instrument. Grants are limited to one per child. Parents 
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February Communion Offering Recipient 

Special Children’s Fund 
Special Children's Fund Mission is to: 
-Assure that every child is able to receive prompt medical treatment 
-Reduce financial stress that families may experience during their child's medical 
crisis 
-Prevent delays in medical care 
-Promote family unity during times of medical stress 
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